
06/2016 Term  2 Week 4 18 May 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

Our school discos keep getting better and better! Thank 

you very much to the parents who ensured that each of 

us had a great night at the Black and White disco, 

especially Sharon and Jay and Carolyn, Claire and 

Manny. The fund raising is an important aspect of these 

occasions but what really shines through is the fun for 

the children, the welcome and sense of community. 

There must have been many happy mums last Sunday 

with the variety and quality of gifts sold last Friday at the 

Motherõs day stall. Thank you to Claire and all her 

helpers. They assured me that they didnõt wrap their 

own gifts.  

Cross Country  

Congratulations to our students who participated in the 

school cross country last week. It was a long run which 

took determination. We are really proud of each of you 

and of course the 20 Zone Cross country 

representatives who are competing today at Fagan Park. 

Best of luck ð Archer, Ben, Oscar, William J, Kobi, Zari, 

Jake, Oliver, Josh, Amelie, Caitlin, Aurora, Madeleine, 

Jala, Koda, Ashlea, Rose, Kyah, Natasha, Tsara. 

This Friday is Walk to School day ð with a twist at 

Arcadia PS as students have traditionally walked their 

dog or horse, and one year we had a snake. Please 

TERM 2 2016 

 

18 May    Zone Cross Country Carnival 

19 May Athletics Training begins 

20 May Walk to School Day -  Breakfast BBQ 

25 May  Stewart House Bags distributed 

27 May  Professor Maths Incursion - In Library  

 Parents welcome K - 2  9.50am - 11am  

 Y3-6 11.30am -12.50pm  

31 May  ICAS Science  

 

Current Fundraising Events: 

Proudly Arcadian Summer Swim Items, Magnetic 
Memo Holders, Proudly Arcadian T-Shirts 
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bring the pets in for just a quick hello with mum or dad 

in control and then they can leave to resume their 

normal day. Safety first of course. We meet either 

outside Megeenõs house on the monastery corner or at 

the Arcadia rural fire brigade at 8.30am. This year we 

have a third meeting spot outside Christianaõs house at 

31 Blacks Rd. Orders are due in for bacon and egg rolls - 

a great way to start the day,  thank you Patrick!  

Presentation evening is a long, tiring night for our young 

students. This greatly detracts from the enjoyment of the 

occasion for students and staff. This year we will change 

to a presentation day. It will be at St Benedictõs 

monastery on Tuesday 13 December at 1.30pm. Thank 

you for your understanding. 

APS PLAYGROUP THIS THURSDAY - 9:30am to 11am 

VALUE AWARDS IN TERM 2, WEEK 2 WENT TO....... 

Î Matilda- being a 

responsible role 

model for others 

 

Î June - Being a 

sensible role 

model for her 

peers 

Î Kyah  - Outstanding application in all areas of 

work in and out of class. 

Î Aurora - Always displaying a ócan doô attitude 

http://arcadia.robjshaw.com/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadia%20Public%20School%20%20Summer%20%20Fundraiser%20prices%20(2).pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/magnetic%20folder%20fundraising.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/magnetic%20folder%20fundraising.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au/editorMedia/arcadia/files/Fundraising%20Events/Arcadian%20t-shirts%202014%20%2420.pdf
http://arcadiaschool.com.au


Delicious pasta with yes, freshly baked bread was a real delight at lunch last Thursday. We are so lucky! Thank you Pete 

and Ian and all the parents and grandparents who are feeding us so well every week in canteen. We appreciate it. 

This week our students commence six weeks of specialist athletics training. Sportpro, who conduct the gymnastics 

sessions in term one will teach both track and field skills tailored to each age group. The cost of these programs is 

included in school fees as is Footsteps dance in which each student participates in Term 3. The athletics zone carnival 

has been brought forward this year to August 3 and because of this we are still finalising our athletics carnival date. You 

will be advised shortly. 

Our school is once again participating in the 2016 Multicultural Public Speaking Competition. Students will bring home 

an information sheet next week. Please support your children as they prepare and practice their speech.   

Learning management business Reform (LMBR) training and preparation has been in full swing at Arcadia PS. The 

Dural/ Hornsby schools are only the second group involved in the State wide roll out of this huge reform. Each family 

received a letter last week in preparation for our total change in financial management. We have been fortunate to be 

able to increase Mrs Foxõs hours in the office while she maintains her role also as learning support officer. We also 

welcome Mrs Archer to the school on Mondays for the remainder of the year as she provides English as a second 

language support.  

Our school uniform has been topsy turvy as who knows what the weather will do! The girls are normally in their winter 

tunic by now but I have not insisted with such high temperatures persisting. From next week ð 

May 23, the girls are asked to wear their winter uniform. Please send a note or speak to me if 

you have any problems. Black shoes for boys and girls Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. The 

new embroidered emblem on the jackets and hats looks fantastic. 

Motions raised and passed at student council last week ð to raise money for charity through a 

crazy hair day or pyjama day, balls pumped up (Mr C did this at the working bee and with a 

house captains system). A motion for a hoop for younger students was raised at parliament 

last year and the result is the fabulous 4 shoot basketball hoop installed yesterday near the 

play equipment. Year 6 2015 paid for this through their fund raising as a gift to our school. 

I will be taking long service leave from 6 ð10 May. Miss Fraser will be on 1/2 and Mrs Crouch 

will be relieving Principal. 

Best Wishes Sharon OõBrien 

 

Hi everyone, we are sad to say there were two Jap and 1 Butternut pumpkins picked, however they weren't quite ripe 

enough. We will leave them to see if they will ripen a bit more. Our big butternut should soon be reaching picking stage. 

The Garden Girls 

ARCADIA PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWS 

GARDEN GIRLS 



SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 2016 

APS BRONZE & SILVER AWARDS AND LIBRARY AWARDS 



CROSS COUNTRY 2016 
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ARCADIA PUBLIC CANTEEN NEWS 

Canteen Helper Times 

Monday - 10:30am to 2pm 

Thursday - 10:00am to 11:45am 

 * Please help us out by pre-ordering your childrenôs 

Lunch & Soup  THANK YOU SO MUCH * 

Please Pre-Order by 9:30am on 

Monday & Thursdays 

SOUP - THIS THURSDAY - 19TH MAY 

Pumpkin Soupéééé.$3.50/serve 

 

CANTEEN SPECIAL WEEK 5 - MON 23RD  MAY 

Sausage Rolls & Fruit Stickéé.....$4.00/serve 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR RECENT  

CANTEEN HELPERS:   

 Abbie Mitchell and Manny Affarian 

Peter Jones & Carolyn Dawson 

** VOLUNTEERS ARE URGENTLY 

NEEDED FOR THIS TERM ** 

PLEASE CONTACT DANA DYER 

 0412 398 650 

YOUR HELP IS GREATLY APPRECIATED BY 

Soup Helpers  

This Thursday 

19th May 

Time - 10:00am to 11:45am 

Week 5 - TERM 2 

Next Monday 23 May 

Time Req -  10:30am to 2pm 

Claire Williams 

Gael Callistro 

 

 Dana Dyer 

Suellen Lister 

 

UNIFORM SHOP  

The Uniform Shop will be available by appointment 

for any uniform items. Please text Nicky Cleary on 

0403 332 253 to arrange, or send in a completed 

Uniform Order Form to the front office and the item/s 

will be delivered to your child. 
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